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FROM THE RECTOR: 
Dear Ones, 
The year 2020 was remarkable. That’s a funny word, 
because it can imply both good and bad. Last year was a 
bit of both. Actually, it’s been more like 18 months. 
Now we find ourselves kind of back where we were a 
year ago with the latest rise in new cases of COVID. 
We weathered the storm of COVID. Not too many 
cases within our Saint John’s community and no spread 
from within. We started live-streaming services the first 
Sunday. It was primitive, to say the least. Over time, 
and thanks to a Coronavirus Relief Fund grant, we 
updated nearly every aspect of our system. It looks 
pretty professional now. There are no plans to stop our 
live-streaming. Many of you tune in to Morning Prayer 
on weekdays. That, too, won’t stop any time soon.  
We’ve kept up our outreach efforts with Head Start and 
Murray House. We’ve shifted to birthday and 
anniversary blessings, celebrating our milestones in 
community. 
Through it all, you have amazed me with your faithful 
and timely contributions. Pledges have been kept up, 
some special gifts have also been given. I am blessed to 
serve you who are so very faithful in all that you do.  
As we start our 15th year together, it is once again time 
to do financial planning for 2022. September is 
Stewardship month. We’ll figure the budget in October 
and November and have it all in place before the first 
of the year. I am grateful for the leadership of the 
Vestry to make these changes in our schedule and their 
willingness to take the lead in them. 
Every pledge campaign begins with Gratitude, and that 
is how I want to begin my message to you this year. I 
am inspired by your generosity – by the grand acts that 
you have accomplished this year, by the single acts of 
love and kindness, and by the unseen work you have 
done in the service of God and our church community. 
Thank you, I cannot say it enough. 

Our pledge campaign this year focuses on our gifts; not 
just on the things we wrap with paper and bows, and 
not the things we put in envelopes or give from our 
bank accounts, but all of the gifts that we give 
throughout the year. We frequently talk about the three
-legged stool of !"#$%&!'($)*%&')+&!,$'-.,$&when we 
discuss our gifts, without really focusing on the power 
of each of those elements. I am grateful and aware of 
the ways in which you have given all three, and today I 
want to focus on your time. 
Time, they say, is the greatest gift, because it is a gift 
that we can’t replace. When we give of our treasure or 
our talent, they come from renewable streams, to some 
extent. But time, once given, can’t be taken back, 
reclaimed. This is why I am inspired by the ways that 
you give of your time to this community. Whether 
these gifts of time are measured in hours spent running 
a ministry, participating in our services, or volunteering 
in the community, or in minutes spent on the phone or 
in person reaching out to each other, taking care of 
each other, this community is generous with its time! 
In his timeless work, The Little Prince, Saint-Exupéry 
says, of the Prince’s tending of his beloved rose, “It is 
the time you have spent on your rose, that makes your 
rose so important.” Our church is that rose, tended 
gently and blessed abundantly by the effort, love, 
prayer, and time you give to us. 
In this season where we uphold our gifts, I hold you up 
in light, love, and leadership. Over the coming weeks 
you will be hearing more about our gifts from our 
leadership, in our liturgy, and in our common life 
together. You are a gift, each of you, and you are gifts 
to each other and to a world in need of our love; 
certainly blessed with every perfect gift that comes 
from God above. 
--Thomas 
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THE SEPTEMBER LITURGICAL CALENDAR 

Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary  

Situated as close to the Feast of the Assumption as it is, 
the Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary receives less 
solemnity than it did in earlier times. The earliest 
evidence of a celebration of the Mother of Our Lord 
comes from the 6th century. Following the declaration 
of the Council at Ephesus in 431 that Mary was the 
Theotokos, or God-bearer, devotion to Mary became 
much more common. The origins of the story of her 
birth come from the apocryphal Protoevangelium of 
James, written about 150. We will celebrate the birth of 
Mary at a said mass on Thursday, 8 September at 
12:10PM. 

 
Holy Cross Day  

On Tuesday, 14 September at 10:00AM, we will 
celebrate the Feast of the Holy Cross. Eusebius tells us 
Emperor Constantine’s mother, Helena, discovered the 
True Cross buried at Golgatha. She was entrusted by 
the emperor to build suitable housing that would 
inspire and attract veneration of the relic. Helena’s 
work stands today as the Church of the Holy 
Sepulchre. This day, we honor the implement of 
execution that brings us life and salvation. 

 
Saint Matthew  

Saint Matthew, Apostle and Evangelist, will be 
commemorated on Wednesday, 21 September at a Said 
Mass at 12:00 PM. Legend holds that Matthew the Tax 
Collector became a disciple of Jesus and later wrote an 
account of the life and works of Jesus. We know this 
today as the Gospel of Matthew. 

 

Philander Chase 

Philander Chase began his ministry in 1798 as a deacon 
among the pioneers and the Mohawk and Oneida 
peoples. He was ordained priest in 1799 and served as 
rector of Christ Church in Poughkeepsie until 1805. He 
organized what is now the Cathedral Church of the 
Diocese of Louisiana, returning to the northeast in 
1810. In 1818 he was elected the first Bishop of Ohio 
and established parishes as well as Kenyon College and 
Bexley Hall Seminary. He resigned as Bishop of Ohio 
in 1831, but was elected first Bishop of Illinois in 1835. 
He served as Presiding Bishop from 1843 until his 
death in 1852. We will commemorate Bishop Chase at 
our Wednesday Mass on 22 September.  

 
Saint Michael and All Angels 

One of the Major Feasts of the Church, the Feast of 
Saint Michael and All Angels is observed on 29 
September. Also known as Michaelmas, this day 
commemorates not only the Archangel Michael but the 
entire host of angels. Angels have found a place in 
contemporary society with many identifying a personal 
guardian angel. But angel comes from the Greek 
“Angelos” which means “messenger”. This day we 
commemorate all the messengers and agents of God 
throughout the course of history. We will celebrate this 
feast on Wednesday, 29 September at 10:00 AM. 

August Birthdays 
 
Celebrating August birthdays at 
St. John’s with David Jones, 
Eugene Johnston, Julia Heard, 
James Christiansen, and Bootsie 
Cieutat. (Photo by Butch Yeager) 
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The regular meeting of the Rector, Wardens, and 
Vestry of Saint John’s Church was called to order at 
11:22 AM on 8 August 2021 by Fr. Heard. All 
members were present. The proposed agenda was 
adopted. The minutes of the 11 July meeting were 
approved as submitted. 

Connie McLean conducted a review of the financial 
statements. It was noted that regularly paid items 
were not included in the Income and Expense 
Statement. This is believed to be due to the 
problems the church has been experiencing with 
mail pick-up and delivery. Connie reported that 
forgiveness for the second PPP loan has been 
denied. We are waiting for formal notification. 

Mary Sheffield, reporting for Outreach, said that 
book donations will be stickered on 29 August. 

Reporting for Stewardship, Mary announced that the 
campaign will begin on 5 September and conclude 
on the 26th of September. Letters and pledge cards 
will be mailed and members of the congregation will 
speak during the announcements. In addition, 
committee members will call parishioners to thank 
them for their pledges. 

Bootsie Cieutat reported that the ECW continues to 
send cards to members. They will also provide soft 
drinks for Murray House residents. 

Fr. Heard reviewed the infrastructure projects. A 
proposal for Hurricane Sally repairs has been 
received. It proposes replacing the slate/tile roof 
with a composition shingle roof. The proposal has 
been forwarded to the Diocesan Architectural 
Consultant. 

A consulting entomologist was on-site last week to 
inspect and found active Formosan termites in the 
frame of the central window behind the altar. Our 
attorney feels we need to take steps to conserve the 
windows, so proposals for removal, repair, and 
storage are being sought.  

The new chiller has a ship date of 4 October 2021.  

Jack Ruppe has informed Fr. Heard that he intends 
to retire at the end of the year.  

Fr. Heard adjourned the meting with prayer at 12:10 
PM. 

IT’S BOOKS FOR HEAD START 
CHILDREN TIME AGAIN 
Once again, St. John’s Outreach Committee is 
providing books to the 971 Head Start and 140 Early 
Head Start children in Mobile and Washington 
counties.  

We will spend the fellowship time on the last Sunday 
in August and the first Sunday in September putting 
stickers into the books. The stickers read: “A gift from 
Saint John’s Episcopal Church with hopes you will become a 
("/$*"#$&($',)$,.” 

Head Start and Early Head Start are federally funded 
comprehensive school readiness programs that serve 
low-income infant, toddler and preschool children. 
The purpose of the program is to get the children 
ready for school, and literacy is an important part of 
that process. These books will be provided to the 
children to take home and keep.  

The books come from First Book, the National Book 
Bank which receives the books from publishers and 
then distributes them to organizations that will 
provide them to the children and their families. 
Although the National Book Bank gets the books at 
no cost from the publishers, organizations have to pay 
shipping and handling to receive the books.  St. John’s 
Outreach Committee paid for the books to get to 
Mobile so that they can be distributed to the Head 
Start children. 
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If you noticed in the August newsletter, there were butterflies scattered throughout the newsletter to reflect the 
theme of this year's stewardship campaign. The theme and image for 01$,2&3$,/$4*&5"/* are wrapped in the metaphor 
of the butterfly and chrysalis. Of all the metaphors of gift that could be used, why did we decide on this one?  
 
To the ancient Greeks, the butterfly represented the image of rebirth and freedom. The word they used for 
butterfly was 6-247$, and if you are thinking that sounds familiar, you are correct! It also means spirit. The humble 
and beautiful butterfly contains the philosophical and spiritual idea of the soul breaking free from its shell — free 
to discover, to inspire, to create, to communicate, to share.  
 
These are also spiritual gifts, gifts that when we free ourselves to serve in the world, we need and share with 
others; and they are gifts of our stewardship. As we share our time, talent, and treasure with our church and with 
the world, we unleash those same gifts in our communities: discovery, inspiration, creativity, communication, 
sharing. Through the ministries that are enabled by our gifts, the inspiration we show to our neighbors to unlock 
their generosity in the world, and the stories we tell about ourselves and our experiences, we participate with God 
in an abundant vision for the world. Every perfect gift comes from God above. 
 
Out annual commitment campaign will take place during the month of September. 
You will hear from St. John’s family members every week during the announcements 
about why St. John’s is important to them and why they commit to regular giving. You 
will receive your pledge envelopes the first week of September, and ingathering 
Sunday will be September 26. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing commitment to the mission and ministries of St. John’s. 
 
The Stewardship Committee 

Stewardship 

We are called as faithful people to love what God loves, 
which is all that God created and proclaimed 
good. To bring awareness to this responsibility, the 
Episcopal Diocese of the Central Gulf Coast is inviting all 
parishes to participate in the 2021 Season of Creation, 
September 1 – October 4, as a way to join our global 
Christian family in praying and acting for the home we 
share in common with all of creation.   
 
Take the pledge: A Call to Action for All Episcopalians: 
https://www.sustainislandhome.org  
 
Explore Care of Creation resources from The Episcopal 
Church: https://www.episcopalchurch.org/ministries/
creation-care 
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Bishop 
Russell 

Kendrick  
Visitation and 
Confirmation 

Sunday,  
August 22, 2021 

Ph
ot

os
 b

y 
N

ik
ki

 S
ha

w
 



 

6 

EPISCOPAL RELIEF & DEVELOPMENT 
RESPONDS TO THE  

EARTHQUAKE IN HAITI 

Episcopal Relief & Development is supporting the 
Episcopal Diocese of Haiti and other partners in 
response to the devastating earthquake that struck on 
Saturday, August 14, 2021. The organization’s first 
grant is through the diocese and will support 400 
vulnerable households in 21 isolated communities. 

A 7.2 magnitude earthquake hit Haiti’s southern 
peninsula and, as of Wednesday, August 18, it had 
caused nearly 2,000 deaths and injured more than 9,000 
people, according to the United Nations. The UN also 
said the quake impacted more than 1.2 million people. 
The quake destroyed buildings and infrastructure, 
including nearly 61,000 homes, and damaged over 
76,000 more. 

Thousands of families are in need of humanitarian 
assistance. The Haitian Civil Protection General 
Directorate says 137,000 families have been affected in 
the Sud, Grand’Anse and Nippes departments. About 
500,000 people – 40 percent of the total population in 
the affected departments – are in need of emergency 

humanitarian assistance. Rescue efforts have been 
hampered by heavy rains and winds from Tropical 
Storm Grace, and the full extent of the damage has yet 
to be determined. 

The Diocese of Haiti, in collaboration with its 
congregations on the southern peninsula, quickly 
assessed the most urgent needs of vulnerable groups 
such as pregnant women, mothers with young children, 
the elderly and people whose homes were damaged or 
destroyed. The diocese selected 400 families in hard-to-
reach areas that have been affected by the earthquake 
and Tropical Storm Grace. With Episcopal Relief & 
Development’s support, these families will receive 
direct assistance so that they can meet basic needs such 
as food, medicine and housing. 

To support Episcopal Relief & Development’s efforts 
in Haiti and other disaster around the world please 
send donation to Episcopal Relief & Development 
P.O. Box 7058 Merrifield, VA 22116-7058 or go on 
line to www.episcopalrelief.org    

Elsewhere in the Diocese 

2021 WOMEN'S RETREAT  
 
Join us for our inaugural Women's Retreat at Beckwith! This year's 
theme is From Grief to Grace. We have all faced a lot in the past 
year and a half. We want to create a space to come together, 
acknowledge the pain and struggle of the past, and celebrate--with 
renewal and fellowship--the moving forward into a grace-filled 
future. 
 
Featuring a keynote speaker and small group breakout sessions--
this weekend will be filled with self-care, new friendships, and 
relaxation. 
!
Friday, Oct. 22 at 4:30 PM -to- Sunday, Oct. 24, 2021 at 10:00 AM 

 
For more information, contact Rachel Gilliam at Beckwith 

251-928-7844 or rachel@beckwithal.com 

Beckwith Fall Retreats 
 

Join us this fall at God’s Front 
Yard! 
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Contact Us 
 

Staff: 
 
The Reverend Thomas Heard, ,$4*8,&
rector@stjohnsmobile.org 
 
Louis Daniel 
Organist & Choir Director 
music@stjohnsmobile.org 
 
Lella Lowe 
Financial Secretary 
finance@stjohnsmobile.org 
 
Jack Ruppe 
Sexton 
 
Vestry: 
James Christiansen, 9.)"8,&:',+$)&

Bootsie Cieutat 

Cindy Gass, -$)"8,&:',+$) 

Connie McLean, *,$'-.,$,&

Geri Moulton 

Nikki Shaw, 4($,; 

Mary Sheffield 

Kristen Turner 

Butch Yeager 

For healing grace and continued strength, we pray for our 
members: 

Pat Pritchard, Tina Cieutat, Howard Yeager, Connie Anderson, 
Carolyn Pearce, Cookie Rich, Bob Ross, Jean Brown, 
Ashley Garris, Jerry Fulford, James Christiansen, Audrey Garner, 
Joyce Lee, Marian Boykin, Ron Brown, Jayson Chestang, 
Budd McLean, Mary Catherine Warren. 

For our Family and Friends: 

John Ike Atchison, Randy Dunn, Sharon Lee Nolan, 
Willie Douglas, Gail Savage, Donnie Chestang, Daniel Day, 
Jeff Pelham, David Partsch, Carol Wiggins, Shirley Cochran, 
Peggy Sheffield, Cliff Federle, Patsy Christiansen, 
Gwendolyn Carey, Helen Guthrie, Eddie Hun, Katelynn Tillman, 
Karen Twilley, Nancy Payne, Donna Pigg, Robert Levy, 
Tiffany Matthews, Betty Williams, Latecia Cushion Knight, 
Bonnie Jernigan, Britney Butler, Neal Tourné, Sandy Michel, 
Connor Crist, Paul Nelson, Krystal Hiatt. 

For victims of war and their families, and members of our 
Armed Forces and their families: 

Joshua Maddox, Ryan Hurt, Jacob Hester‑Heard, Marcus Rich, 
Ross Hussmann, Ellis Garner, Eric Mattoon.  

Prayer List 

Memorial Donations 

Saint John’s wishes to extend a 
sincere thank you to Glenda Lee 
who made a donation in memory 
of George S. Lee, Jr.  

Thomas Creel  09/02 
Ron Brown  09/06 
Mallory Stoker  09/06 
Jayson Chestang 09/08 
Barbara Meador 09/12 
Lavelle Ollhoft  09/19 
Jeremy Anderson 09/20 
Thelma Lomers 09/22 
Rhett Barbour  09/23 
Ashley Garris  09/26 

Jan & Mark Joseph  09/02 
Regina & John Molyneux 09/02 
Jeanne & Eddy Velaski  09/08 
Erin & Chris Delaporte 09/12 
Irene & Butch Yeager  09/29 
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Parish Office 
     Monday-Thursday 
     9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 
Telephone: 251-479-5474 
Fax: 251-473-1230 
www.stjohnsmobile.org 
 
 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S.POSTAGE PAID 

Mobile, Alabama 
Permit No. 607 

Saint John’s Episcopal Church 
1707 Government Street 
Mobile, Alabama 36604 

Come Worship With Us! 
Monday—Friday: 
8:30AM Morning Prayer 
 

Sunday: 
9:00AM Adult and Youth Christian 

Formation 
10:00AM Holy Eucharist 
 

Wednesday: 
10:00AM Holy Eucharist;  

Healing on the 1st 
Wednesday of the month. 

 

Other Feasts and Holy Days are 
observed throughout the year; please 
see our website for the latest schedule. 
 

SAINT JOHN’S: THE EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN MIDTOWN MOBILE 
Grounded in shared sacramental life and moving into the world 

to be the hands of Our Lord. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 



 

 

SEPTEMBER 2021 AT SAINT JOHN’S 
Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Omitted: 
9/12 John Henry Hobart, Bishop of New York, 1830 

9/19 Theodore of Tarsus, Archbishop of Canterbury, 690 
9/26 Lancelot Andrewes, Bishop of Winchester, 1626 

1 David Pendleton 
Oakerhater 

830A MP 
10A Mass + Healing 

2 Martyrs of New 
Guinea 

830A MP 

3 
830A MP 

4 Paul Jones 

5 Pentecost 15 
10A Mass 
1130A Outreach 

6 Labor Day 
-- Office Closed -- 

7 
830A MP 

8 Nativity of the 
Blessed Virgin 
Mary 

830A MP 
10A Mass 

9 Constance & Her 
Companions 

830A MP 

10 Alexander 
Crummell 

830A MP 

11 

12 Pentecost 16 
10A Mass 
1130A Vestry 

13 Cyprian of 
Carthage 

830A MP 
12P Mass 

14 Holy Cross 
830A MP 
12P Mass 

15 
830A MP 
10A Mass 

16 Ninian of Galloway 
830A MP 

17 Hildegard of 
Bingen 

830A MP 

18 Edward Bouverie 
Pusey 

19 Pentecost 17 
10A Mass 

20 John Coleridge 
Patteson & His 
Companions 

830A MP 

21 Saint Matthew, 
Apostle & 
Evangelist 

830A MP 
12P Mass 

22 Philander Chase 
830A MP 
10A Mass 

23 
830A MP 

24 
830A MP 

25 Sergius of Moscow 

26 Pentecost 18 
10A HE 

27 
830A MP 

28 
830A MP 
 

29 Saint Michael and 
All Angels 

830A MP 
10A Mass 

30 Jerome of 
Bethelehem 

830A MP 

 

 



 

 

LECTIONARY AND ROTA FOR SEPTEMBER 2021 
Date 
 

5 September 12 September 19 September 26 September 

Lectionary Day 
Lections 
Color 

Pentecost 15 
B Proper 18 RCL GC 

Green 

Pentecost 16 
B Proper 19 RCL GC 

Green 

Pentecost 17 
B Proper 20 RCL GC 

Green 

Pentecost 18 
B Proper 21 RCL GC 

Green 

Greeters Irene & Butch Yeager Connie & Bob Anderson Mellissa Brown Connie & Budd McLean 

Lectors Paula Ross 
Nikki Shaw 

Br. Jacob Taylor 
Janet Buckley 

Cheryl Winters-Heard 
Budd McLean 

Paula Ross 
Nikki Shaw 

Intercessor Mary Sheffield  David Thompson Geri Moulton Mary Sheffield 

Eucharistic  
Ministers 

    

Altar 
Guild 

Kristen Turner 
Lee Dorsey 

Cindy Gass 
Pat Fulford 

Cindy Gass 
Pat Fulford 

Irene Yeager 
Marie Brown 

Vestry 
Tellers 

Mary Sheffield 
Cindy Gass 

Kristen Turner 
Connie McLean 

James Christiansen 
Howard Yeager 

Geri Moulton 
Bootsie Cieutat 

 
 


